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Presented at the Electronic Media Group Session, AIC 41st Annual Meeting, May 29–June 1, 2013, Indianapolis, IN.

PERICLES AND PRESTO4U—TWO EUROPEAN FUNDED PROJECTS 
PROGRESSING RESEARCH IN THE CONSERVATION OF DIGITAL ART

PIP LAURENSON

ABSTRACT
This paper aims to provide an overview of two European funded projects which will 

begin in early 2013, and which include the conservation of digital arts within their 

purview. The four-year project, Pericles (http://pericles-project.eu/), includes as one 

of its case studies the conservation of digital arts. The other project, Presto4U (http://

www.tate.org.uk/about/projects/presto4u), focuses on video preservation and includes 

art museums and collections as one of its communities of practice. Both of these 

projects ask why previous research has had such small acceptance within the mu-

seum sector, specifically among those dealing with the conservation of digital arts. 

These projects aim to develop tools and methods that will help support the conser-

vation of these works of art in our care. The author will describe the aims of these 

research projects, the importance of building partnerships and developing a common 

understanding and vocabulary with those working within digital humanities and the 

archive community, and how participation in this research is impacting approaches to 

the conservation of digital arts. The paper aims to develop alliances and dialogue be-

tween these research projects and those working in this area within the United States.
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